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	Action

	1. 
	Apologies

Joice Richards

Ian Clifford


	

	2. 
	Minutes of Last Meeting

Annemarie Johnston disagreed with a statement in section 3 of the minutes. Where it states “The project has now completed 44 properties” this is not correct. In fact many more properties have been completed. See section 4 of this meeting for her project update.

Other than this point, the minutes were approved.


	

	3. 
	Matters Arising

None.


	

	4. 
	Project Update

Home Owners

Annmarie passed round a brief update. Much has happened since November and there has been a very positive response from the survey. In the last quarter, 81 properties received grant aid, of these properties, 45 put in extra contribution themselves above the £500 grant. The average extra contribution was £323.

The Decent Homes scheme has a deadline of 2010. This is one of the last areas to be covered under this scheme so there is some time to go.

Catherine Street

Final approval is still to be given for the program of works on Rock Street. Residents will be informed as soon as s program of works is received. A compound has been found on Verdon Street for plant.

Heart of Burngreave

Households have been visited for consultation. The feedback from this is quite positive but only a few people have been spoken to so far.

There was a discussion about how tenants who have to leave their rented homes will be dealt with by the council. Rob Slow remarked that in all the masterplanning there is the objective of allowing people to stay in the area. Tenants who were on an assured shorthold tenancy will be given high priority on housing list. 

Normally priority cases are considered as needing housing urgently and so a bid can be put in on their behalf on a house which becomes available, even if it is in another area. Sandy Walsh asked if this can be dealt with differently to avoid moving people out of Burngreave.

The council does not have any statutory requirements to rehouse tenants who do not have assured shorthold tenancy. Despite this, the council is looking to give the full range of re-housing support to any tenant resident over 12 months.

All the tenants resident over 12 months will get a home-loss payment of £3400 plus disturbance compensation – e.g. the removal expenses will be reimbursed. 

Displaced tenants will have priority for new houses built in the area although a question was raised over whether there are enough 3/4 bed houses in the area to offer the tenants like-for-like accommodation.

Regarding media reporting of the schemes, Amanda Wells suggested that the council buy space in the Burngreave messenger to pre-empt any negative reporting. Stephen Cooke also suggested working with the Area Panel who have a page in the Messenger.


	

	4a
	Masterplan

There are 2 principal parts –Catherine Street and Spital Hill. Catherine Street has already been discussed.

The masterplan consultation was due to finish at the end of November but due to a lot of comment about the plans, one-to-one consultation appointments have been set up with businesses.

There was a discussion about the Spital Hill masterplan. There is a consultation process with the Business Forum and with a residents group “Spital Hill Local Voice”. Amanda Wells made the point that Spital Hill is a gateway to the area and is important to the housing important. If it remains as it is this will hold the whole area back.


	

	5. 
	Theme Manager’s Report

The group received and noted the contents of the Theme Manager’s report.


	

	6. 
	Woodside Demolition Project Group

Rob Slow reported that the Fox and Duck is now a pile of rubble. No notice needed to be served for the demolition to take place. Money is available to buy the land and the highway but the current landlord is asking 3 times what they have to offer as he wishes to build flats. Until the masterplan is approved, there is nothing to stop him applying for planning permission and being approved although it will be explained to him that the masterplan could affect the site in the near future.

The timing of the Woodside development is under discussion with New Deal suggesting not waiting 5 years but starting as soon as the masterplan Is approved.

An offer has been accepted on the Highway Pub and is awaiting completion.

There is still no further information on the 2 occupied houses on the other side of the site. The tenant has refused an offer of rehousing and the council are now checking the legal aspects of serving notice to quit.


	

	7. 
	Proposed Projects

A project was going to be presented with regard to community heating from woodchips. This was to be presented by Adzi but he has now left the organisation.


	

	8. 
	Any Other Business

Sandy Walsh requested that in addition to information being fed upwards to the Strategy Group and then to Partnership Board, that there be information fed down to the Focus Group by the Theme Champion.

The Building Group has arranged a trip to Hockton to look at an eco-friendly project on Tuesday 18th January.

Harold Mututa suggested that it may be useful to arrange visits to other areas where a masterplan has been implemented. Sandy replied that this would be better dealt with at the Strategy Group.


	

	9. 
	Date and Time of Next Meeting

Next meeting is on Thursday 10th March 2005, 6-8pm in the BCAT Meeting Room.
	


